Est
THE MARTIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

SPECIAL MEETING

DECEMBER 4, 2017
MINUTES

The Martin County Council convened in special session Monday, December 4, 2017, in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Councilmen present were C. Richard Summers, Randy L. Wininger, James A. Stiles, Warren D. Albright, J. Keith Gibson and Councilwomen Barbara McFeaters and M. Lynn Gee.   Also attending were Auditor January Roush, Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director; Sheriff Travis Roush, Stacy Brown, Extension Educator; Josh Hughett, Animal Control Officer and Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal.  
President Summers called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 6:00pm.  
The minutes from the special meeting held November 13, 2017 were approved as submitted with a motion made by Councilman Wininger and seconded by Councilman Albright.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve an Additional Appropriation from County User, Other Services & Charges, Prosecutor Expenditures-$12,000.  Councilwoman McFeaters made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Prosecutor Steiner had advised the Council as the previous meeting that he would be unable to attend the meeting.    

Councilman Stiles made a motion to approve the following transfer from the General Fund, Prosecutor, Other Services & Charges, Postage-$40 to General Fund, Prosecutor, Capital Outlay, Equipment-$40.  Councilman Gibson made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Auditor Roush submitted the 2018 Salary Ordinance for all county employees and discussed with the Council all the changes.  All county employees’ received a $0.25 per hour raise, which amounted to $520 a year. The Council and Commissioners did not receive a raise.   Exceptions to this raise were discussed at prior Council meetings.  Councilman Wininger made a motion to approve the 2018 Salary Ordinance for Martin County Employees, 2017-27.  Councilman Albright made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve Resolution 201-25 establishing the Council Meeting Schedule for 2018.  Councilman Wininger made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Auditor Roush submitted the Local Income Tax Certified Distributions 2018 report.  The Certified Shares Distribution, Public Safety Distribution and Property Tax Relief received small increases.  The Economic Development Distribution nearly doubled due to the rate change.  
Councilwoman McFeaters asked that a report be provided to the Council on the Highway Departments Revenue.  Auditor Roush will provide monthly reports.  

Open Enrollment for all eligible county employees will be held Tuesday, December 5th-Thursday, December 7th.  

Stacy Brown, Extension Educator, submitted a “Year in Review” report showing program highlights and partners and 4-H youth development.

Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director, informed the Council that her Advisory Board Member Dr. Candace Roush had been chosen as the Advisory Board Member of the Year.  She also updated the Council on receiving additional Juvenile Community Corrections funds.  
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:20pm with a motion made by Councilman Gibson and seconded by Councilwoman Gee.    All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next regular scheduled Council meeting will be held Monday, January 8, 2018 at 6:00pm.  
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